
MEMORANDUM  
 
TO: Tom Duensing, Deputy City Manager 

FROM: Kenneth McCoy, Chief of Police 

DATE: April 25, 2024  

SUBJECT: Police Video Record Fee Cost Analysis 

     

In 2023, the Arizona State Legislature adopted Arizona Revised Statutes (“A.R.S.”) § 39-129 which allows 
cities to charge a one-time fee for the review and redaction of police video recordings. The Tempe Police 
Department intends to increase the fee that it charges for the review, redaction, and production of police 
video recordings in accordance with A.R.S. § 39-129. The statute sets a maximum amount of $46 per 
video hour reviewed. 

ARS 9-499.15 requires a written report that supports a new license or fee. Refer to the table below for 
the detailed calculation of the cost to review and redact police video recordings.  

 

 Cost 

Salary and Benefits $194.09 

Total Cost $194.09 

 


